
 

 

November 18, 2021 

 

Eric Lander, Ph.D. 

Director, Office of Science and Technology Policy 

Executive Office of the President 

 

Norman E. “Ned” Sharpless, M.D. 

Director, National Cancer Institute 

National Institutes of Health  

 

Via email: eric.s.lander@ostp.eop.gov; norman.sharpless@nih.gov   

 

Dear Drs. Lander and Sharpless, 

 

Thank you for your service to our nation’s health and research innovation. We, the undersigned 

organizations and professionals, are writing to you today about a matter of great importance and 

shared concern for all of us: Improving our country’s investment in cancer research and 

prevention. 

 

As you know, cancer remains the second-leading cause of death in the U.S.—same as it was five 

decades ago at the beginning of the U.S. “war on cancer.” Decreases in cancer rates over the past 

two decades are attributed primarily to personal preventative measures including refraining from 

cigarette smoking, eating more fruits and vegetables, and getting regular checkups for screening, 

rather than to the results of biomedical research, which consumes the vast majority of the 

National Cancer Institute’s budget.    

 

We are particularly concerned that the National Cancer Institute’s continued funding of cancer 

experiments on animals is hampering progress in this area and we urge you and your staff to take 

the following actions: 

 

1. Reallocate National Institutes of Health intramural and extramural research funding 

toward animal-free, human-relevant models.  

2. Convene or commission an unbiased committee in order to review the translatability of 

cancer research and carcinogenicity assessment in animals to human patients.  

3. Provide opportunities for regulators and researchers to receive free training and education 

on the use of human-relevant models.  

4. Adopt legislation in order to replace outdated requirements of the lifetime tests on rats 

and mice for carcinogenicity assessment with rapid, reliable, and human-relevant models. 

5. Increase the amount of federal funding allocated to cancer prevention.  

Thank you. We would be happy to discuss this with you further. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

mailto:eric.s.lander@ostp.eop.gov
mailto:norman.sharpless@nih.gov


 

 

 
Emily R. Trunnell, Ph.D. 

Senior Scientist, Science Advancement and 

Outreach 

Laboratory Investigations Department 

People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals 

EmilyT@peta.org  

 

 
Elena Rios, MD, MSPH, FACP  
President, CEO  

National Hispanic Medical Association  

(Representing 50,000 Hispanic physicians)  

Washington, DC 

 

 
Katherine V. Roe, Ph.D. 

Chief, Science Advancement and Outreach 

Laboratory Investigations Department 

People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals 

KatherineR@peta.org 

 

 
Gina M. Hilton, Ph.D. 

Toxicologist 

Regulatory Testing Department 

People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals 

GinaH@peta.org  

 

 

The following 104 physicians and health care professionals: 

 

James Aachen-Winans, 

MD 

Sammamish, WA 

 

Reena Agarwal, MD 

Briarcliff Manor, NY 

 

Beatrice Anduze-Faris, 

MD 

Ewing, NJ 

 

Marsha Armstrong, MD 

Los Gatos, CA 

 

Holly Barbour, MD 

Sarasota, FL 

 

Roger Bagshaw, MD 

Hospital of the University 

of Pennsylvania 

 

 

 

 

Lama Bazzi, MD 

Maimonides Medical 

Center 

Brooklyn, NY 

 

Al Bhaiji, MD 

Brookpark, OH 

 

Cristine Bhaiji, LCSW 

Westlake, OH 

 

Sheila Brown, MD 

Emmaus, PA 

 

Theresa Cavins, MD 

Bloomsdale, MO 

 

Anne-Marie Cepeda, MD 

Salem, VA 

 

Adrienne Charles, MD 

Mount Rainier, MD 

 

 

Lynn Charrlin, MD 

Mapleton, IA 

 

Martha Cottrell, MD 

Lake Worth, FL 

 

Marjorie Cramer, MD 

Newtown, CT 

 

Patricia Cudsko, MD 

Albuquerque, NM 

 

Robert Daroff, MD 

Oakland, CA 

 

Lina Delbruck, DO 

Kaiser Permanente  

San Diego, CA 

 

Robert DeMuth, MD 

Ankeny, IA 

 

Susan Diaz, MD 

Albuquerque, NM 
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Jacob Dijkstra, MD 

Cleveland Clinic (Retired) 

Cleveland Heights, OH 

 

Lyska Emerson, MD 

Salt Lake City, UT 

 

Jennifer Fairburn, MD 

Lakewood Ranch, FL 

 

Ruth Feldman, MD 

Lebanon, NJ 

 

Vincent Fonseca, MD 

El Paso, TX 

 

Emily Forcade, MD 

Skokie, IL 

  

John Fraunfelder, MD 

Walpole, NH 

 

Elaine Fox, MD, MPH 

Southampton, NY 

 

Kristi Funk, MD 

Santa Monica, CA 

 

Robert Galak, MD 

Bayville, NY 

 

Theresa Gargiulo, DO 

New York, NY 

   

Elizabeth George, MD 

Brown University 

 

Alokananda Ghosh, MD, 

PhD 

Rockville, MD 

 

Stefan Gluck, MD  

Miami Beach, FL 

 

William Goell, MD 

Oconomowoc, WI 

Caren Goodman, MD 

New York, NY 

 

Kerry Graff, MD 

Rochester Regional Health 

Canandaigua, NY 

 

Roberta Gray, MD 

Asheville, NC 

 

Louis Hargus, MD 

Baton Rouge, LA 

 

Brockton Hefflin, MD, 

MPH 

Rutherfordton, NC 

 

Heather Hopkins, MD 

Kapaa, HI 

 

Morris Horning, MD 

Anchorage, AK 

 

Carol Hulett, MD 

Centerville, IN 

 

Samuel Jacobs, MD 

Pompano Beach, FL 

 

Diane Jahoda, MD 

Clermont, FL 

 

Andrea Jolley, MD 

Plymouth, MN 

 

Gordon Kanan, MD  

Keller, TX 

 

Louis Kanter, MD  

Vernon Hills, IL 

 

Joel Kay, MD 

Milwaukie, OR 

 

Victor Khayat, MD 

Reston, VA 

Joseph Kline, MD, PhD 

Edgewood, KY 

 

Heidi Klingbeil, MD 

Mt. Sinai Icahn School of 

Medicine 

Green Village, NJ 

 

Joseph Lewcun, DO 

Jefferson Ambler, PA 

 

Cinda Liggon, MD 

Fayetteville, PA 

 

Natalie Litvinsky, MD 

Palos Park, IL 

 

Shirley McCarthy, MD, 

PhD 

Branford, CT 

 

Donna Michel, MD 

Winchester, VA 

 

Deborah Milkowski, MD

  

New Bern, NC 

 

John Millington, MD 

Thousand Oaks, CA 

 

Gigi Miranda, MD 

East Tennessee State 

University 

Quillen College of 

Medicine 

Bristol, TN 

 

Marilyn Moore, MD 

Atlanta, GA 

 

William Morris, MD 

Madigan Army Medical 

Center 

Tacoma, WA 

 



 

 

Donna Muller, MD, MPH 

Atlanta, GA 

 

Nathan Nielsen, MD, MS 

Placitas, NM 

 

Robert Newsom, MD, 

MPH 

Montgomery, AL 

 

Elizabeth Nolte, MD 

Washington, DC 

 

Maria O'Donnell, MD 

South Portland , ME 

 

Colleen Parker, MD 

Bainbridge Island, WA 

 

John Pippin, MD 

Dallas, TX 

 

Patricia Raftery, DO, MPH 

Faribault, MN 

 

Sonia Rapaport, MD 

Chapel Hill, NC 

 

Diana Rebman, MD 

Las Vegas, NV 

 

Bruce Reichardt, MD 

Spring Lake, MI 

 

Susan Reinheimer, MD 

Franklin, NC 

 

Debra Ressler, MD 

Norwalk, CT 

 

Jackson Reynolds, MD 

University of Arizona 

College of Medicine – 

Phoenix 

Phoenix, AZ 

 

Nanette Ritchie, DO 

Saint Louis, MO 

 

Richard Rosenbloom, MD 

Harleysville, PA 

 

Charles Ross, DO  

Westfir, OR 

 

Richard Rubin, MD 

Slingerlands, NY 

 

David Ruud, MD  

Portland, OR 

 

Richard Schiefelbein, MD 

East Wenatchee, WA 

 

Emily Schmidt, DO 

Washington, DC 

 

Norman Schneiderman, 

MD 

Asheville, NC 

 

Jhankhana Shah, MD, 

MPH 

Oakland, CA 

 

Debra Shapiro, MD 

Burlingame, CA 

 

Melinda Shaw, BSN, RN 

Cloverdale, CA 

 

Theresa Sheridan, DO 

Lake Milton, OH 

 

Robert Shulman, MD 

Clearwater Beach, FL 

 

Paul Simonoff, BSN 

Sandy Springs, GA 

 

Glenis Strachan, MD 

 

Patricia Simpson, MD 

Napa, CA 

 

Kristine Soly, MD, FACC 

Yarmouth Port, MA 

 

Magdalen Stepek, DO 

Brookfield, WI 

 

Robert Sully, MD 

Simi Valley, CA 

 

Hiedi Tan, MD 

University of Tennessee, 

Knoxville  

Knoxville, TN 

 

Robert Vergnani, MD 

Portsmouth, RI 

 

Jenny Walker, MD, MPH 

New York, NY 

 

Donald Webb, MD 

Santa Barbara, CA 

 

Adrian Whorton, MD 

Seattle, WA 

 

Sarah Yonder, MD 

Sanford, MI 

 

Ann-Marie Yost, MD 

Portland, OR 

 

George Zgourides, MD 

San Antonio, TX 


